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HELP WANTED!!! 
NO EXPERIENCE  
NECESSARY!!! 
 
If you are looking to enrich your  
life experiences in 2023 look no  
further. Torrance Sister City has many  
opportunities for you and your family.  
I welcome you to read on and see  

where you can get involved.  

If you have been enjoying these beautiful TSCA News-
letters over the past few years, we have Rae Ann Carr to 
thank. Her talents have enlightened us for years. She has 
expertly gathered the articles and photos and intertwined 
them to fill the pages for all of us to enjoy. When you read 
online, you can also experience exciting videos. Sadly, we 
say goodbye to Rae Ann in this role. Fortunately, she is 
willing to help the new editor so we will still enjoy her 
talents. Please join me in my heartfelt thank you to  
Rae Ann for getting TSCA’s news out so beautifully.  

Rae Ann, as well as Sindy Kang, are leaving the board  
as their terms have expired. I thank these two hardworking 
women for all their time and effort in volunteering  
wherever needed. You may no longer be a board member, 
but you are still an invaluable part of our organization.  
We look forward to working with both of you and seeing 
you at future activities, especially the 50th Anniversary 
Celebrations in February 2023. 

Looking at this newsletter, you may think that this is Rae 
Ann’s last edition. You are witnessing a past and now the 
interim editor, Summer Nagano Gray, who is using all the 
information that Rae Ann has passed on to the new editor 
to publish this document. Our newsletters are a valuable 
tool to keep everyone informed and aware of TSCA’s   
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activities. We need you to volunteer your time to continue 
this newsletter as an editor in 2023. You do not have to be 
a member of TSCA. We welcome you to join our forces 
that is dedicated to enriching the lives of high school  
students living in Torrance. 

Speaking of our outreach to high school students, ALL of 
TSCA’s programs are back as usual in 2023. Our website 
torrancesistercity.org has been updated with the current 
information and the application for the 2023 summer  
Student Exchange program. Students attending any  
Torrance school in grades 10, 11, or 12 are eligible to  
apply for a trip of a lifetime. In July, the students will visit 
our sister city in Kashiwa, Japan. Getting these opportuni-
ties back on track requires many people to volunteer to 
help out. The TSCA board needs your involvement to  
facilitate the student exchange program.  

Student Selection Committee is accepting applications 
until December 19, 2022. Jeremy Gerson has volunteered 
once again to be chair of this committee.  

TSCA is currently accepting applications for 
the following:  

Students: Any high school sophomore, junior, or senior 
who lives full time in Torrance is eligible. Check out 
specific details at torrancesistercity.org 

Exchange Teacher: TSCA will be sending a teacher to 
teach in the Kashiwa public high school in August 2023. 
See the Teach English in Japan flyer on page 7. 

It is exciting to have these well-established programs that 
have existed since the 1970s back in full swing in 2023.  

We do need your help. No prior experience is necessary. 
You must just be able to talk and read and have fun.  

President’s Message 

PAGE 1-2 

Alumni News 

PAGE 2 

 

English Teacher Report 

PAGE 6 

Teach English in Japan 

PAGE 7 

Friendship Festival Flyer  

PAGE 8 

continued on page 2 >>> 

http://www.torrancesistercity.org
https://torrancesistercity.org/
https://torrancesistercity.org/


 

2  TSCA News / November-December 2022 

Torrance Sister  
City Association 
 

PRESIDENT 

Donna Dunlap 

VICE PRESIDENT 
Stephanie Ewing-Warner  

SECRETARY 
Karen Wheeler 

TREASURER 
Mayoori Shetti 
_________________________ 

Temporary Newsletter Editor 
Summer Nagano Gray 

Newsletter Distribution 
Donna Dunlap 

Comments or submissions? 

Please send an email to  
tscanewsletter@gmail.com 

JANUARY 9, 2023 
TSCA Association Meeting (7-9 pm) 
Katy Geissert Library Meeting Room 

JANUARY 14, 2023 
Alumni Reunion (11 am) 
Ken Miller Recreation Center 

FEBRUARY 18, 2023 
Golden Jubilee Picnic (11 am-2 pm) 
Wilson Park (across the parking lot from the 
Southern California Live Steamers Train  
Station at 2290 Washington Ave, Torrance) 
 

The Friendship Festival (7-9 pm) 
50-Year Celebration of TSCA  
James R. Armstrong Theatre, Torrance 

calendar 
of Events 

I count on you to jump-start these wonderful programs and get them back on 
track. Please email me at Ihdebat@aol.com and offer your assistance TODAY! 

Our first activity in 2023 is our Annual Alumni Potluck Luncheon on Saturday, 
January 14, 2023. The luncheon will be held in the Ken Miller Rec Center at  
11 am. Please bring a dish that will serve at least eight people. This luncheon 
allows TSCA members to meet and greet the new student applicants and their 
families. It is a great opportunity to welcome new members into TSCA and  
enjoy a wonderful lunch. 

February is just around the corner...the Kashiwa delegates will soon be arriving. 
Please read the Focus on Fifty article to see what is planned for the weekend  
of February 18-19, 2023. Please participate as much as possible. Buy your  
tickets today!   

Save the Dates now on your new 2023 calendar! 

President’s message  
(CONTINUED) 

 

Congratulations to Jessica Haugen Chien, TSCA 2019 
Adult Leader, and husband David who welcomed their first 
child, a baby boy, on December 12, 2021. Almost 1 year old 
already, Ivan Arrow Chien is so sweet and is growing up 
so quickly! 

Alumni News 
 

 

HELP NEEDED!!! 
 

For The Friendship Festival  
on Saturday, Feb 18, 2023, 

7 pm to 9 pm 
 

Positions Available: 

Videographer 

Photographer 

Slideshow Editor 
 

For more information  
or to volunteer, 
contact Aileen:   

willoughbyak@gmail.com 

mailto:tscanewsletter@gmail.com
mailto:Ihdebat@aol.com
mailto:willoughbyak@gmail.com
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Golden Jubilee Picnic 

Saturday, February 18, 2023, will be a fun-filled day  
beginning with the Golden Jubilee Picnic at Wilson Park 
at 11:00 am. TSCA has reserved all of the picnic tables in 
the southeast corner of the park located across the parking 
lot from the Southern California Live Steamers Train  
Station at 2290 Washington Avenue, Torrance, 90501.  

The Kashiwa delegates will arrive closer to noon, but this 
gives TSCA members time to catch up with each other 
until the Kashiwa delegates arrive. We have many former 
delegates representing the 1970s, ’80s, ’90s, and all the 
decades in the 2000s from both  
Torrance and Kashiwa. It will be  
the biggest reunion TSCA has ever 
experienced! 

I hope you, too, will be there. To  
ensure we have enough food, you 
must RSVP for the Golden Jubilee 
Picnic at either the association email 
torrancesistercityinfo@gmail.com or 
to ihdebat@aol.com.  

For just $15 (pre-sale) you need to 
buy a Gold Commemorative 50th  
T-shirt, which is your ticket to enter 
the picnic, enjoy a BBQ lunch and 
also a ride on a Live Steamer train. Mail a $15 check  
to TSCA at 3031 Torrance Blvd, Torrance, 90503, on  
or before January 6. Pre-paid T-shirts can be picked up  
on December 12 at the Katy Geissert Library Meeting 
Room at 6:30 pm, or on January 14, 2023, at the Ken  
Miller Rec Center at the TSCA Alumni Potluck luncheon  
at 10:00 am.  

The pre-paid T-shirts will also be available for you at the 
Golden Jubilee Picnic when you check in. If you do not 
take advantage of the pre-sale price, tickets at the “door” 
will be $20. There is no guarantee any commemorative  
T-shirts will still be available if you did not take  
advantage of the pre-sale. 

Lunch will include hot dogs, hamburgers (including  
turkey options), condiments, chips, drinks and dessert.  
TSCA always enjoys potlucks so if you would like, bring 
a salad or dessert to make lunch extra special. Besides the 
train ride, games and activities will be provided by the 

City of Torrance Parks and Recreation staff. The Kashiwa 
delegates will be leaving about 2 pm for a bus tour of  
Torrance. Everyone else is welcome to stay and visit. 
 

The Friendship Festival 

This exciting day is not yet over! At 7 pm, at the James 
Armstrong Theatre, TSCA will be producing a spectacular 
production: The Friendship Festival, featuring past  
exchange students from both Torrance and Kashiwa.  

The talent includes a variety of singers, a traditional  
Japanese comic storyteller, and taiko drums. See the flyer 

in this newsletter for more infor-
mation. Besides those on stage, there 
will be artists showcasing their art-
work in the lobby. You will not want 
to miss this once-in-a lifetime experi-
ence on Saturday evening, February 
18, 2023. Tickets are on sale now 
online at Torrancearts.org or at the 
Armstrong Theatre box office, 3330 
Civic Center Drive, Torrance, CA 
90503. Ticket prices were intention-
ally kept reasonable to include the 

entire family. Bring a friend and share 
the joys of Japanese art at its finest. 

In the last edition of the newsletter, I inadvertently  
misquoted the year that Ittetsu Kojima was an exchange 
student. Ittetsu was a 1993 Kashiwa delegate. Now known 
as Master Shinoharu Tatekawa, he will share Rakugo,  
the traditional art of Japanese comedic storytelling, in 
English. Shinoharu, a Yale graduate, has devoted his life 
to promote and preserve this traditional Japanese art form. 
The second half after intermission will begin with this rare 
performance, never seen live in Torrance until now.  
Closing the Friendship Festival is contemporary Taiko 
rarely performed in Torrance. Alex Ito, a Torrance 2015 
delegate, composes his own variation of traditional Taiko. 

 TSCA is honored to present outstanding artists, who were 
once delegates, onstage together for the first time, that will 
never be seen again in Torrance.   

This entire day is not to be missed! Save the date for  
Saturday, February 18, 2023 and purchase your  
tickets today! 

Focus on  
Fifty 

A Look at the Future 
By Donna Dunlap 
President of TSCA 

Master Shinoharu Tatekawa 

 

mailto:torrancesistercityinfo@gmail.com
mailto:ihdebat@aol.com
https://torrancearts.org/
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English Teacher Report 
Bunka-Sai, Ichikashi Style 

By Chris Pigao 

 Time works in such mysterious 
ways. One moment you are at the 
Ken Miller Recreation Center in  
Torrance doing Shodo calligraphy, 
and then next thing you know, you’re 
at the Old Gym’s stage in Kashiwa 
dancing to Da Pump`s “USA” with-
out having any sort of practice. It’s 
moments like these that define what 
a Bunka-Sai festival should be,  

your own personal experience. 

On September 16 and 17, Kashiwa Municipal High School 
had its first Bunka-Sai festival in over 3 years. For many 
of our students, it was their first school festival. Sadly, for 
our third-year students, it was their only Bunka-Sai as 
Ichikashi students because of COVID-19. Nevertheless, 
the students were given time to plan and prepare for this 
event. Most classes were painting set pieces, trying on 
costumes for their theme cafes, and one class most notably 
was crafting push carts for their “Toy Story” ride. Some 
students even went as far to catch the last bus just so they 
could decorate their classrooms. During the days leading 
up to the event, Deanna-sensei (the other TSCA teacher) 
and I began eagerly anticipating the school’s Bunka-Sai. 
We even planned out which attractions we wanted to visit. 

The event started off with a schoolwide assembly. All of 
the students wore their distinctive class shirts, some with 
creative nicknames and others with unique designs and 
logos. The opening ceremonies advertised the events and 
attractions for each class. Principal Nakamura also assured 
the students to have a safe and fun event. . 

While the classes ran their events, the extracurricular clubs 
were putting on performances at the main stage. Clubs like 
the Dance Club, the Light Music Club, and even the  
3rd-Year classes showcased their talents. One of the 
highlights from these performances were when the teach-
ers performed a surprise dance routine to the song “Ultra 
Tiger” by Radio Fish. Everyone was so surprised at how 
well they performed. We were all cheering as if we had 
just seen The Beatles on the “The Ed Sullivan Show.” 

One of my favorite activities was participating in the  
traditional Japanese Tea Ceremony. It was one of my 
goals here in Japan to experience it, so I was glad that I 
could do it at the comfort of my workplace.  

Deanna and I even got homemade bracelets from the Arts 
& Crafts club. At the end of each day, the school’s Brass 
Band closed out the event showcasing their extraordinary 
skills that they practice every single day. 

 

 
 

As I reminisced after that weekend, I couldn't help to 
think if our schools had that type of event. I remem-
bered that we had school rallies, dances, back-to-
school nights, and Springfest back home. However, it 
is hard to compare Bunka-Sai to those events. It’s 
the beauty and charm of Bunka-Sai that makes this 
asset of school culture here so fascinating. There is 
this sense of camaraderie and unity that makes it feel 
so special. Every single person is involved in some 
way, shape, or form. It’s creating these moments for 
our students to remember, and it’s a reminder for us 
staff and faculty that there is always time for fun in 
our ever-so-busy lives.   

 

Top: The most innovative attraction was the Toy Story 
Mania ride, made by the 3rd-year students. Bottom: The 
Maid Café was a common theme. The cuteness or 
“kawaii” aspect was present in all the class attractions. 
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Torrance Sister City  
Association 

3031 Torrance Boulevard 
Torrance, CA 90503 

https://bit.ly/2JBXMpf

